
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
26 June 2020 
 
 
 
Dear Students and Families, 
 
 
As we come to the end of what has been a very unusual term, I would like to thank students and families 
for your support, hard work and resilience in meeting the challenges we have faced.  
 
Thank you to students for adapting so well to the new timetable and for showing respect and care to others 
by following the social distancing and hygiene requirements. You have done a great job. 
 
Thank you to all families, firstly for all your work in partnering with us in Learning from Home and more 
recently, in keeping students home when they are sick, and in being proactive around COVID-19 testing. 
This certainly contributes to keeping everyone safe. 
 
 
Arrangements for Term 3 
 
The recent spike in COVID-19 cases means that the current arrangements at school will not change for 
Term 3. We will continue with: 
 

 The staggered recess and lunch 

 Progressive cleaning during the school day. 

 8.40am start on Wednesdays 

 Students going straight home after school 

 No non-essential adults on site. 

 Focussing on good hygiene practices. 

 Ensuring that anyone who is unwell is not at school. 
 
School will return on Monday 13 July. We do not expect this to change, however, this year we have learnt 
to expect the unexpected. Should there be any changes in the advice to schools, we will communicate this 
to families, through a family update, as we have done throughout COVID-19. 
 
Students have been asked to take home their laptop and key textbooks, just as a safeguard, should the 
need to revert to Learning from Home arise over the break.  
 
 
Interschool Sport 
 
Unfortunately, with the rise in coronavirus cases, our sporting association, SACCSS, has had no option but 
to cancel interschool sport for Term 3. The online Interschool Chess Tournament and the virtual cross 
country will run but all other sports, including Premier League (Year 9) are cancelled.  
 



 

 

 
 
 
 
Advice from Local Police 
 
With this update we have included some information from the local police. The holidays raise concerns 
about young people and appropriate social distancing. 
 
There are obvious concerns in Brimbank about the rise in COVID-19 cases, particularly cases of community 
transmission. For everyone’s safety, students need to stay home during the holidays and avoid gathering in 
large groups in parks, homes or at the shops.  
 
Families are also reminded that currently we can have no more than five visitors to any house, at any time. 
For everyone’s safety, all visitors (people who do not live in the house), even if they are family, must 
practice social distancing (no hugging, kissing, shaking of hands, keeping 1.5 metres apart). 
 
 
Key COVID-19 messages 
 
With this update, we also include information from Catholic Education Melbourne which includes the 
COVID-19 safety messages in a range of languages. 
 
 
I wish all students and families safe, restful and enjoyable holidays. Enjoy the time to be with family and to 
pursue interests outside of school work. We look forward to your return at the beginning of Term 3. 
 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 

 
 
Christina Utri 
Principal 
 



 

 

OFFICIAL: Sensitive 

OFFICIAL: Sensitive 

A MESSAGE FROM YOUR LOCAL POLICE 

 

Victoria Police are aware that the term 2 is about to conclude and that a number 
of young people like to gather with their friends at the completion of the term at 
local shopping centres and other public places. 

The City of Brimbank has been identified as a current COVID 19 hot spot in the 
state of Victoria with most of the current cases being a direct result of contact 
between family and friend groups.  We encourage all students to comply with the 
current restrictions, and recommend students return home rather than gather in 
these areas. 

The restrictions state you are able to: 

 Have up to 5 visitors in your home at any one time, in addition to the normal 
residents of a household. 

 Organise a public gathering of up to 10 people in a public place.  

Victoria Police will have been working closely with local shopping centres, in an 
attempt to maintain social distancing and to support the community in ensuring 
this is done.  Unfortunately, people still choose to knowingly breach these 
restrictions.  A number of additional police units have been rostered to respond 
and assess social gathering issues.  Should these breaches occur, the below 
penalties apply. 

What are the penalties for noncompliance? 

Victoria Police can issue on the spot fines of up to $1,652 for individuals and up to 
$9,913 for businesses for:   

 Refusing or failing to comply with the emergency directions  
 Refusing or failing to comply with a public health risk power direction    
 Refusing or failing to comply with a direction by the Deputy Chief Health 

Officer to provide information. 

We would like to wish all students a safe and relaxing holiday break and look 
forward to working with our schools in Term 3. 

 

Matt Mudie | Leading Senior Constable 27311  

Brimbank Community Engagement Officer   

NWM Division 3 | Victoria Police 



 

 

Stop the spread 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

https://www.dhhs.vic.gov.au/coronavirus 

https://covid19inlanguage.homeaffairs.gov.au/bs/zdravlje 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
https://www.dhhs.vic.gov.au/coronavirus/dari 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
https://www.dhhs.vic.gov.au/coronavirus/greek 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
https://www.dhhs.vic.gov.au/coronavirus/khmer 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
https://soundcloud.com/betterhealthcast/about-testing-rohingya 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
https://www.dhhs.vic.gov.au/coronavirus/tamil 

https://www.dhhs.vic.gov.au/coronavirus/arabic  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
https://www.dhhs.vic.gov.au/coronavirus/chinese  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
https://www.dhhs.vic.gov.au/getting-tested-coronavirus-covid-19 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
https://www.dhhs.vic.gov.au/coronavirus/hazaraghi 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
https://www.dhhs.vic.gov.au/coronavirus/malay 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
https://www.dhhs.vic.gov.au/coronavirus/spanish  
                                                                                                                                                                     

 
 

                              
                                                                                                                                          
 
 
 
https://www.dhhs.vic.gov.au/coronavirus/vietnamese 
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